
St Anselm’s Newsletter
St Anselm’s Rectory, The Green, Southall, UB2 4BE | Tel: 020 85743300 | Fax: 0208813 8784 | Web: www.stanselmchurchsouthall.com

10 JUNE 2018
10 Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year B)  

PARISH TEAM
Parish Priest: 
Fr Gerard Mitchell S.J. 

Parish Administrator:
Safira Viegas

Deacon: 
Rev Stephen Khokhar 

Parish Safeguarding 
Representatives: 
Rita Khokhar and 
Vincentinha Rebelo

NOTE: In case you 
are admitted to hospital, 
In light of data protection 
please indicate on entering 
hospital that your details 
are to be passed to the RC 
Chaplain. State that you 
would like the RC Chaplain 
to visit you.

SUNDAY 
Mass Books Tenth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time: 
Pages: 92 - 94

NEXT SUNDAY: 
Ezekiel 17:22-24; 
Psalm 91:2-3, 13-16; 2 
Corinthians 5: 6-10; 
Mark 4:26-34

BAPTISM PREPARATION 
PROGRAMME:  Sunday 
10 June, 2-4 p.m.  In the 
Rectory. Parents please 
bring a copy of your 
baptism certificate with you.

COUNSELLING IN ST 
ANSELMS: Fr Leo is 
available to provide a 
counselling service in our 
parish.  If you would like 
to meet with him please 
contact the Rectory or email 
leonardsj@gmail.com  or 
phone 0208 574 3300/ 
07464369206.  

VACANCIES IN THE 
WESTMINSTER DIOCESE. 
Please see: http://rcdow.
org.uk/diocese/jobs/

NOTICES
Application For Places In Catholic Schools Priests Reference Form Are you intending to 
apply in the next few months for a place for your child in a Catholic School (nursery, primary or 
secondary for September 2017)?  The Archdiocese requires that families attend regularly  before 
a priest is able to sign the Certificate of Catholic Practice.
So If you are applying for a place in a Catholic School for September 2018 and you would like 
me to sign the Certificate of Catholic Practice, please make sure .  when you come to Sunday 
Mass each week that you fill in a simple form indicating your presence at Mass and place it in 
the box provided.  These are available at the back of the church. Father Gerard, S.J.	
‘Safe Car Wash App’ British drivers are being urged by churches across the country to look 
closely when they take their car to be hand washed and to use a new, free mobile-phone app if 
they fear workers are being treated like slaves. The campaign ‘Safe Car Wash App’ was launched 
by the Church of England  and the Catholic Church in England and Wales amid growing 
concerns that some of the estimated 18,000 hand car washes operating around the country are 
exploiting workers. Thousands of workers in car washes are believed to be slaves - mostly men 
lured from Eastern Europe, then trapped in debt bondage, forced to work in unsafe conditions, 
stripped of documents and subjected to threats, abuse and violence. The app lets drivers punch 
in their location when arriving at a car wash then flick through a series of slavery indicators 
such as whether the car wash only accepts cash, evidence of workers living on site or whether 
the workers seem fearful. If the answers indicate a high likelihood of slavery, users will be 
directed to a modern slavery helpline. At least 13,000 people in Britain are estimated by the 
government to be victims of modern slavery - but police say the true figure is far more likely to 
be in the tens of thousands. While forced labour is rife among Britain’s building sites, nail bars, 
factories and farms, car wash slavery has grown over the past decade with unregulated businesses 
sprouting up nationwide, anti-slavery authorities said last year. Questions to ask yourself when 
at a car wash are: Do the workers have access to suitable protective clothing? Look out for gloves 
and boots. Is there evidence of workers living on site? Can you see a caravan or mattresses 
and bedding? Does anyone appear controlling or intimidating? Does the body language of the 
workers appear withdrawn or fearful? Do there appear to be minors working at the car wash? 
Did you pay less than £6.70 for the car wash? Does the car wash only accept cash? Did they offer 
a receipt? Did you have to pay the manager? Car washes accounted for the most forced labor 

PARISH DIARY
Sunday:
4.30 pm Holy Hour
5.30 pm Novena
Tuesday: 7.45 pm AA 
Meeting
Wednesday: 6.00pm 
Charismatic Meeting
Thursday: 5.30pm Tamil 
Novena
Friday: 6 pm Legion of 
Mary  
Saturday:4.00pm Konkani 
Mass
Sunday: 3.00pm 
Malayalam Mass
4.30 pm Holy Hour
5.30 pm Novena
Collections:
Offertory: £1,681.78; 
CAFOD: £10.00; 

NEXT SUNDAY:  
Collection for the day for 
life. Thank you.  

MASS INTENTIONS: 10 JUNE – 17 JUNE
Saturday 12 noon Myra Fernandes (1st Birthday)

Saturday 6.30  pm Lucy Thomas ( Anniv)

Sunday 8.00 am Margaret O’ Callaghan (Anniv)

Sunday 9.45 am Sinelda Antao (Birthday Thanksgiving)

Sunday 11.30 am Viji Sarah Nurding (R.I.P)

Sunday 6.30 pm People of the Parish

Monday 9.15 am Cabral & Gilbert Family (RIP)

Tuesday 9.15 am Vicentinha (Thanksgiving to St. Anthony)

Wednesday 9.15 am Bellma (Thanksgiving to St. Anthony)

Thursday 9.15 am Michael Silvester Silva (Birthday Remembrance)

Friday 9.15 am Mrs & Mr Bellma & Miton (Thanksgiving)

Saturday 12 noon Damian Somasekaran (Memorial Mass)

Saturday 6.30 pm Bellma Rodrigues (Birthday)

Sunday 8.00 am Fransquinha Fonseca (Birthday)

Sunday 9.45 am People of the Parish

Sunday 11.30 am Peter Varghese (Anniv) and Pauline Varghese

Sunday 6.30 pm Sian Jaison ( Birthday)

Sunday 6.30 pm People of the Parish



ARE YOU OR 
SOMEONE YOU 
KNOW LIVING 
WITH DOMESTIC 
ABUSE? You have 
a right to be free 
and safe. For 
confidential advice 
and support call: 
08082000247. 
freephone 24 Hour 
National Domestic 
Violence Helpline, 
run in partnership 
between Women’s 
Aid and Refuge.

PLANNING TO 
GET MARRIED IN 
THIS COUNTRY OR 
ABROAD, You Must 
make contact with 
Fr Leo  6 Months 
before the Date for 
Your Wedding 

MARRIAGE 
PAPERWORK – 
Over the past few 
months a number 
of couples have 
come to the parish 
to complete their 
paperwork. A 
gentle reminder – 
you need to give 6 
months notice of any 
marriage – whether 
it is taking place 
Here or Abroad In 
India, Philippines 
or elsewhere. 
Please Do Not 
leave it to the last 
minute. couples or 
individuals should 
speak to Fr Leo very 
early in the process 
– so that there is 
no last minute rush.  
contact Father Leo 
SJ in the Rectory or 
email leonardsj@
gmail.com or phone 
0208 574 3300/ / 
07464369206.  

YOUNG ADULTS 
OF ST ANSELM’S 
meet every Sunday 
after 6:30 pm mass.  
Please do join us.

cases referred to Britain’s modern slavery helpline last year - making up a quarter of about 700 cases - 
according to charity Unseen. A parliamentary probe was set up in April to investigate modern slavery 
in Britain’s hand car washes. ‘The value of this app is that in addition to immeasurably improving 
the lives of victims of modern slavery being cruelly exploited in car washes today, it also empowers a 
community to act,’ Britain’s Independent Anti-Slavery Commissioner Kevin Hyland said. The App 
is also endorsed by the National Police Chiefs’ Council, the Local Government Association and the 
Independent Anti-Slavery Commissioner. Data from the app will be analyzed over a six-month period 
and collated in a report to be published next year. 
Interested In Becoming A Catholic:  The parish runs a regular programme for adults who have not 
been baptised and would like to be, as well as for Christians of other denominations who would like 
to be received into the Roman Catholic Church.  The programme is known as the RCIA (Rite of 
Christian Initiation of Adults).  Please speak to Father Gerard if you are interested.  
RCIA Volunteers: Do you think you could accompany adults as they prepare for baptism and/or entry 
into full communion with the Catholic Church?  Are you able to work harmoniously as a member of a 
team? If you think you would be able to fill this role, please speak to Fr Gerard or Sr Kathleen.  
Deacon George Thayriam will be ordained priest of the Society of Jesus this August.  I am delighted 
that Thayriam will be spending a year in St Anselm’s after his ordination.  
Confirmation Programme Monday Group:  There will be a meeting for Parents, Sponsors and 
Young People on Monday 11 June at 8 p.m.  Rehearsal for Confirmation will take place at 5 p.m. on 
Friday 13 July and Bishop John Wilson will celebrate Confirmation at 10 a.m. on Saturday 14 July.
Confirmation Programme:  There will be a meeting for Parents, Sponsors and Young People on 
Tuesday 12 June at 8 p.m.  Rehearsal for Confirmation will take place at 6.30 p.m. on Friday 13 July 
and Bishop John Wilson will celebrate Confirmation at 1.30 p.m. on Saturday 14 July.
Alpha Introduction Day – Saturday 14 July, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. at Vaughan House, 46 Francis Street, 
London, SW1P 1QN.   Alpha is widely used in Catholic parishes across the world.   Alpha helps the 
parish to become an evangelising community, and to foster personal encounters and relationships 
with Jesus through the power and ministry of the Holy Spirit.  Alpha engages lay people in the life 
and mission of the Church, developing missionary disciples.  Members of the Parish Evangelisation 
Group will be attending the day.  If you would like to join us, please speak to Father Gerard or let 
the Parish Office know.
All welcome to join London Catholic Worker for a vigil during refugee week. We will, with live music, 
prayers and reflections, remember those who have died in their attempt to reach Europe and call the 
government to create safe passage for refugees. Tuesday 19th June, 12.30 -14.30 pm Home Office, 2, 
Marsham Street, Westminster SW1P 4DF. “I was a stranger and you welcomed me” - Matthew 25:35
Pope Francis has invited us all to “Share the Journey” with refugees.:  You are invited to participate in 
CAFOD’s ‘Share the Journey’ campaign as an act of solidarity with refugees. This includes a prayerful 
walk which is taking place around the London Outer Orbital Path (the LOOP) during May and June. 
The aim of the campaign is to draw attention to the plight of refugees and send a message to world 
leaders that ambitious new agreements must be made. Further information is available at https://
cafod.org.uk/Campaign/Share-the-Journey .  Over the next few weeks there will be walks taking place 
and passing near our parish.  If you are interested in joining the walk for any of the 24 stages, please 
email oliasah-peace@yahoo.co.uk or ring the CAFOD office on 020 8449 6970.
Divine Mercy Conference Saturday 16 June 2018 at Our Lady Mother of the Church, 2 Windsor Road, 
Ealing W5 5PD from 10:30 am to 6 pm, nearest underground station Ealing Broadway. The Guest 
Speaker is Sr Briege McKenna, OSC who has an International Ministry for Healing. The conference 
will include Holy Mass presided by Rt Rev Bishop Paul Hendricks, Talks by Sr Briege McKenna OSC, 
Hour of Mercy and Healing Ministry. Entrance is by tickets only £10 donation. contact: Divine Mercy 
Apostolate - Marian Fathers, 1 Courtfield Gardens, London W13 0EY, T: 020 8998 0925; 
Gunnersbury Catholic School is seeking to appoint a part-time chaplain to further the faith of our 
community.  If you are interested in the opportunity please email welcome@gunnersbury.hounslow.
sch.uk for further details
Going Into Hospital? - If you find yourself going in to hospital please be aware that the staff there will 
NOT ask you about your religion. You have to notify them by telling them that you are a Roman Catholic 
and that you would like the chaplain to know that you are in the hospital or you can notify us directly. 
Educare, a service that provides e-learning for safeguarding and duty of care, offers on-line courses to 
be available to every number of the Catholic community until Summer 2018. The Diocese encourages 
as many people as possible in our parish to access and complete the on-line training modules. If 
you are interested, please register at safeguardingadmin@rcdow.org.uk and you will receive all the 
necessary information to access and complete the modules of the course.


